KASC Board Meeting, June 12, 2008 at Rush Street

In attendance: Julia Williams, Max Middleton, Tom Patton, Mike Livingston, Gail Plum, Gene Faxon, Teresa Fulwiler, Brenda Lowder, Randy Cassell, Jean Rhea, Keith Stanley, Shannon Salts

Welcome by Gene Faxon; Opening Prayer by Tom Patton

Old Business

- · Gene KASC Seminar / Eastman Appreciation Breakfast was this morning; each person also got a KASC notebook.
 - Gail Very complimentary feedback was rec'd about the Seminar. There
 were 515 registered attendees. Next year, we will ask speakers to provide
 handouts.
- YMCA Life Vest project was successfully completed special thanks to Teresa Fulwiler for ordering the vests, to Terry Armstrong for building the PVC storage rack, and to those who came to South Pool for the photo shoot. Media coverage was good.
 - KASC Picnic, Saturday, June 7 at Golfer's Edge, 2:00 pm 4:30 pm was very successful. Approximately 55 people attended, the food was great, and the games were awesome, especially the squirt guns and water balloons. Special thanks to Junior and Whitney Can for opening the Golfers Edge to KASC, and we have been invited back.
- · Fun Fest Fire Safety Rodeo July 12 at Dobyns Bennett committee meeting this afternoon
- · 2008 Speaker List this month is KFD Deputy Fire Chief Scott Boyd and Fun Fest Representative Lucy Fleming (thanks to Pearl Dotson & Julia Williams)
 - Revamping the website and using ads to fund it was discussed.
 - We need doorprizes for the Fire Safety Rodeo; also need help with the Kid's Events.

New Business

Kingsport will be sponsored by the Tennessee Governor's Council on Injury Prevention and the CDC to apply for designation by the National Safety Council as a Safe Community (one of only 5 in the nation) and the model for the rest of the state. Andrea Hooper of Wellmont is chairing the committee to complete the application, and KASC will be an integral partner for the success of this project